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February 20, 2015
The Honorable Catherine Dundee
Mayor

City of Brink
Post Office Box 5000
Brink, West Virginia 24892-0280

RE:
Monitoring Visit Number One

City of Brink – Potato Hill Water Project 


FY2015 Small Cities Block Grant 

Project Number: 15SCBG0550 ($200,000)

Dear Mayor Dundee:

On February 15, 2015, I visited the office of the Region 16 Planning and Development Council and met with John Nabors and Joan Redden. The purpose of the visit was to review progress made to date on the CDBG – Small Cities grant for the Potato Hill Water Project. 


The review included: program performance, financial management, allowable costs, procurement and contracting, equal opportunity compliance, 504 compliance, internal management systems,  and citizen complaints.

Financial Management

Financial management records have been established in accordance with the SCBG Handbook and are sufficient to report all project activities.  A non-interest-bearing checking account has been established at Pioneer Community Bank in Brink.  Administrative costs are within the ten percent limit.  It appears that no program income will be generated from any activity.  Compliance was kept with the three-day rule, and the $5,000 maximum-on-hand policy is in effect.  All costs have been determined to be allowable in accordance with the SCBG Handbook and OMB Circular A-87.


A review of drawdowns indicates that documentation, including cancelled checks, deposit slips, bank statements, and invoices, are on file.  Timesheets and payroll records are available.


Based upon the evidence available, it appears that the sub-grantee's financial management system conforms to the standards set forth in 24 CFR Part 85.

Allowable Costs

All costs have been incurred within the project period.  The system for determining cost allowability, allocability, and reasonableness in the program has been established in written form.  The system described is in use by the grantee, and all invoices were annotated by the proper personnel.

Internal Management Systems

Records have been established in accordance with the CDBG Handbook and are available at the Region Sixteen Planning and Development Council Office.  A citizens’ complaint procedure has been established. At the time of this monitoring visit, no citizen complaints had been received.  Please be reminded that all citizen 
complaints must be completely resolved prior to the submission of the final performance review and closeout of this project.  

Procurement and Contracting

A written Code of Conduct and Small Purchase Procedure and Procurement Procedures were reviewed.

The firm A1 Engineers, Inc. was selected, through competitive negotiation, to provide engineering services.  A Request for Proposal (RFP) was published, and technical requirements for the services required were stated clearly and accurately.  All requirements for competitive negotiation have been completed in accordance with the SCBG Handbook.  Part II--Terms and Conditions were included in the engineer’s contract.  The contract contained a “not to exceed” requirement.  The contract was approved by the governing body.

Equal Opportunity Compliance


The City of Brink has adopted an Affirmative Action Plan and written employment and personnel policies, which provide for equal opportunity.  The sub-grantee has provided documentation of its efforts taken to achieve fair housing, and a Fair Housing Resolution is on file.  An anti-displacement plan is on file.  The sub-grantee is maintaining records of Section 3 activity, and is submitting their annual report on Section 3 activity.  The sub-grantee adopted an MBE plan in regard to E.O. 11625.  All relevant E.O. provisions and clauses were included in advertisements for bids.

504 Compliance


The City of Brink has completed a section 504/ADA self-evaluation and a transition plan and has made efforts to address issues with accessibility. The project’s documentation regarding compliance with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973, as amended 24 CFR Part 8, was present. 

Concerns/Findings

 
There were no concerns or findings as a result of this monitoring.

Conclusion


From this review, no apparent problems exist which would affect project completion.  No additional recommendations or comments are necessary at this time.  


I would like to thank the staff of the Region 16 Planning and Development Council for their time and cooperation during this visit.  If you should have any questions regarding this review, please feel free to contact me at 304.558.2234, or by e-mail to CDBGrepname@wv.gov.







Sincerely,







Rep Name 

                                                     


Project Manager
cc: 
David Miller
Region 16 PDC (e-mail)

Emily Dew 
Region 16 PDC (e-mail)
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